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From the desk of our Pastor, 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
  
Today we celebrate the Solemnity of the 
Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ. 
While I stayed in Rome doing my studies 
of Philosophy and Theology, I had the 
blessing of visiting that Eucharistic miracle 

in Orvieto Italy, which tradition holds inspired the 
institution of the feast to be celebrated by the whole 
church. Back in those days, Pope Urban had the first 
Eucharistic Procession made to Orvieto in 1263 after a 
priest in Bolsena witnessed a Eucharistic miracle of a 
bleeding consecrated host at Bolsena. Pope Urban 

commissioned one of the brightest and inspired minds of 
the history of the Catholic Church, St. Thomas Aquinas, 
to write the hymns for the occasion which are still sung 
today to honor the Blessed Eucharist (Lauda Sion, Pange 
lingua, Sacris Solemniis, Adoro te Devote, and Verbum 
Supernum Prodiens,). During the Mass of the day, we sing 
the sequence Lauda Sion. It is a beautiful text of 
catechesis and worship to the Lord present in the 
Eucharist. Here are some excerpts of it: 
 

They, who of Him here partake, 

Sever not, nor rend, nor break: 
But, entire, their Lord receive. 

Whether one or thousands eat: 

All receive the self-same meat: 
Nor the less for others leave. 

é 
Nor a single doubt retain, 

When they break the Host in twain, 
But that in each part remains 

What was in the whole before. 

Since the simple sign alone 
Suffers change in state or form: 

The signified remaining one 
And the same for evermore. 

  
Behold the Bread of Angels, 

For us pilgrims food, and token 

Of the promise by Christ spoken, 
Childrenõs meat, to dogs denied. 

Shewn in Isaac's dedication, 
In the manna's preparation: 

In the Paschal immolation, 
In old types pre-signified. 

  

Jesu, shepherd of the sheep: 
Thou thy flock in safety keep, 

Living bread, thy life supply: 
Strengthen us, or else we die, 

Fill us with celestial grace. 

  
Also during my stay in Rome, I enjoyed participating in 
the procession of the Mass of Corpus Christi in which 
Pope St. John Paul II himself participated. It was very 
inspiring to see the energy of the man at prayer. It was 

truly contagious!    At the end of Holy Mass, there was the 

procession of the Blessed Sacrament, displayed in a 
monstrance. The procession is followed by Benediction of 
the Blessed Sacrament. It began at the Basilica of St. John 
Lateran and made its way to the Basilica of Saint Mary 
Major, where it concluded with Benediction of the Blessed 
Sacrament. 
  
We the priests, have the privilege of making the most 
wonderful miracle of God present in the Eucharist. It is a 
most wonderful and awe inspiring reality! Please pray for 
us so that we may never grow accustomed to such great a 
mystery. May all of us, Christians, venerate ever more, the 
Body and Blood of our Lord Jesus Christ, present in the 
Eucharist, present in our Church. May we all show proper 

love by means of our reverence, our silence in Church, our 
dress and above all, worthy reception and a prayerful 
attitude of obedience to Him who has so graciously 
wanted to live among us and remain for us under the 
species of bread and wine. 
  
Lastly, I would like to thank today most especially my 
friend and companion in the priesthood, Fr. Gustavo 
Monta¶ez. Today is his last weekend at St. Jeromeõs 
Catholic Church. He has been a wonderful example and 
testimony in the ministry, serving our Parish community. 
He has been very patient and I thank him for it. May God 
continue to bless his ministry as he embarks to another 
mission, spreading the good news of Jesus Christ and 
feeding the people of God with the bread of heaven. Fr. 
Gustavo will be always be in our prayers. 
  
Blessings to you and to each one of the members of your 
family, especially the sick and the elderly. Your brother 
and servant in the priesthood of Jesus Christ, Fr. Rodolfo 
Caballero. 

 
Collection for weekend of 

May 21-22 

 

 
 

Sunday Collection          $ 7,504.00 
Building Fund                 $  485.00 

 

Mass Attendance for May 21-22, 2016: 895 

The flowers on the altar were generously 
donated in honor of the 50th Wedding 
Anniversary of Bron and Rose Brysch! 
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The St. Jerome's Women's ACTS 
team would like to invite all ladies 

of the Parish to our next Women's 
ACTS retreat, scheduled for June 

9th - 12th at St. Anthony de Padua 
Convent. This is a great opportunity 

to deepen your relationship with 
God and create a lasting bond with 
many of your Sisters in Christ here 

at St. Jerome's. Please contact 
Kathy Collins (210-535-8789), 

Gayle Haese (210-262-1091), Melissa 
Galbraith (210-606-0293), Olga Quiroz(210-878-

7798) or Erika Martinez (210-778-3203) for a 
registration form or pick one up in the back of 

Church.  
 

St. Jerome Womenõs ACTS News 

St. Jerome Ushers News 

From the desk of Fr. Gustavo                                                  

As we continue with our reflection on the 
third Spiritual Works of Mercy, one may ask 
whether the word òsinó even has widespread 

meaning in our day. Pope Pius XII once said 
that the loss of the sense or meaning of sin is 
the sin of our times (and that was in the 
1950s!). St. John Paul II added that the loss 

of the sense, or meaning, of sin goes hand in 
hand with the loss of the sense of God. It takes courage and 
compassion to call individuals to understand the difference be-

tween right and wrong, to be faithful to the values of the Gos-
pel. It takes merciful love to encourage someone to go to confes-
sion, especially if that person has been away from the Sacra-
ment, or ñ even more challenging ñ sees no need for repent-

ance in that great sacrament of mercy we call confession or rec-
onciliation. I believe that the most credible and merciful way to 
admonish the sinner is by our own example ñ taking owner-
ship of our sins and letting it be known that we need to confess 

to God to experience His incredible mercy. Actions speak loud-
er than words, and that applies to confession as well. How 
beautiful, for example, to see parents bringing their children to 

confession. Pope Francis States: òConfession is also an im-
portant sign of the Jubilee. To approach the sacrament with 
which we are reconciled with God is equivalent to having a 
direct experience of His mercy. It is to meet the Father who 

forgives: God forgives everything. God understands us also in 
our limitations.  He also understands us in our contradictions. 
Not only this, with His love He says to us that precisely when 
we acknowledge our sins, He is still closer and spurs us to look 

ahead. He says more: that when we acknowledge our sins and 
ask for forgiveness, there is a celebration in heaven. Jesus cele-
brates: this is His mercy: let us not be discouraged. Forward, 
forward with this.ó 

  
The fourth Spiritual Work of Mercy is to forgive all injuries. It 
is the deepest act of love to forgive someone who has injured us 

in any way even and particularly if the hurt was inflicted with 
deliberation. Scripture tells us that we are called to forgive seven 
times seventy. To understand this incredible challenge from the 
Lord, we must ask ourselves whether there could be any greater 

expression of love and mercy than Christõs forgiveness of His 
enemies from the wood of the cross itself. Pope Francis states in 
Misericordiae Vultus: òMercy will always be greater than any 
sin, and no one can place limits on the love of God who is ever 

ready to forgiveó (MV, No. 3). Mercy and forgiveness must not 
remain simply beautiful words, but should be concretely real-
ized in our daily lives. That is our challenge, especially in this 

Year of Jubilee. To forgive is always very difficult. Every day 
we have the opportunity to train ourselves to forgive, to live this 
elevated gesture that brings us closer to God. As our heavenly 
Father, we too become merciful. Through forgiveness, we over-

come evil with good, we transform hate into love and so we 
make our world cleansed. Forgiveness from the heart is never 
easy, but it is possible. It takes training - training in prayer. We 
are called to pray daily for those who have wronged us and to 

pray in turn for the courage to forgive and to ask forgiveness 
from others. It often means letting go of grudges and going out 
of our way to be positive with someone with whom we are hav-
ing, or have had, a difficult time. 

St. Jerome Cemetery News 

Thank you to all who attended the Flag ceremony at the cemetery 

last Saturday:  To Fr Gustavo for the beautiful blessing honoring our 
military;  to St Jerome Boy Scouts for their participation; to Terry 

Lichtenberger and Barney Flowers for setting the holders and organ-
izing the event and a special thanks to Catholic Life Insurance for 

donating the flags for our Veterans.  

Ushers/Greeters meeting will be held every 
3rd Wednesday of each month starting June 15th, 

2016 at 6:30pm in Room 1 of O'Brian Hall. All 

Ushers are urged to attend and anyone who  
wishes to serve are welcome. 

tel:%28210-535-8789
tel:%28210-262-1091
tel:%28210-606-0293
tel:%28210-878-7798
tel:%28210-878-7798
tel:%28210-778-3203
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Early-bird registration for 2016-

2017 Confirmation I & II classes 
have also begun.  If you would like 

to register your student for these 

classes at the early bird registration 
price of $20 a form may be picked 
up in the back of the church or the 

church office. 

St. Jerome Life Teen News 

Vacation Bible School 

The Brightest Week of the Summer! 
 

 St. Jerome Catholic Church  

Dates: July 18-22, 2016 

Time: 8:30 AM ð 11:30 AM  

Cost:  Free to attend 

(T-Shirt is available for purchase of $10) 
 

REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN!!!!  

Registration forms may be found in the back of the church. 
 

For more information or if you would like to volunteer to 

serve during VBS contact:   
 

Jessica Lubianski 

(210) 485-9872  
 

If you would like to teach please contact Kristin Rumfield  

(210) 386-7472. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

COMING SOON TO ST. JEROME!  
 

We would like to introduce, Edge, a Catholic middle school  

program. It provides a safe fun place for youth to find solid Cath-

olic community, to get answers to their questions about faith, 

and, most importantly, to experience Jesus in a profound and 

personal way. Edge resources speak to the physical, psychologi-

cal, cognitive, relational, and spiritual maturation of middle 

school youth. 

 

If you are interested in serving in this new ministry please email:  

edge@stjeromesatx.org 

EDGE  

 Fr. Gustavoõs Farewell 
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Our bulletin publisher, Trinity 

Publication, is providing this App for 

FREE to us and to you!  Download 

Our New Parish App! 

Our new St. Jerome app is now 

available to download for iPhone and 

Android smart phones. Text APP to 88202, or visit 

myparishapp.com to download. Stay connected with our 

parish throughout the week with instant notifications, an 

easy-to-access event calendar, and the ability to quickly 

reply to or share messages via Facebook or Twitter. Also 

enjoy a bunch of additional features like prayers, daily 

readings, helpful reminders to silence your phone before 

Mass or Confession, and much more.  

**The Deadline to qualify for the t -shirt raffle is 

Wednesday June the 1st**  

To register, open the app and click on the top left corner

(three dashes) and choose òsign inó and provide the 

information requested. Winners will be notified on 

Thursday via the app. 

 

St. Jerome My Parish App Is Here!!!  

St. Jerome St. Vincent de Paul News 

St. Jerome Altar Society News 

A big thank you to Bernice and Adrian 
Pruski, Alex Dugie, Shirley Rakowitz, 
Shirley Grahmann and Jerry Pruski for 

helping change out the missals and 
cleaning the church. 

St. Jerome Family of Families En Las Lecturas De Hoyé 

òY seg¼n ustedes, àqui®n soy yo?ó Inmediatamente despu®s del 

Evangelio de hoy, Jesús le hace esa pregunta a los Doce. La primera 
lectura de hoy encuentra un vislumbre de Jes¼s en òMelquisedec, rey 

de Salemó, que òpresent· pan y vinoó y òera sacerdote del Dios alt²si-
moó (G®nesis 14:18). Jes¼s, nuestro Sumo Sacerdote y Rey de la Paz, 

bendijo y dio esos mismos elementos, tal como lo hacen los cristianos 
en cada Eucaristía, tal como lo describe Pablo. Como miembros de 

esa comunión viviente, todos los que a través del tiempo y del es-

pacio òhagan esto en memoriaó (1 corintios 11:24) de Jes¼s, recono-
ceremos a Jesús siempre presente en la fracción del pan.  

 

Pregunta de la Semana  

àC·mo òadorar®ó a Jes¼s, 
verdaderamente presente en los 

necesitados, esta semana?  

Confirmation Class of 2016 

2016 Graduates 

Back row from right to left: 

Travis Hamilton, Hailey 

Tapia, Kathryn Budde, 

John Henry Herrera. Front 

row from right to left: Spen-

cer Foley, Morgan Digby, 

Desiree Cardenas, Emily 

Marie Cabrera. (John Hen-

ry is a graduate of Karen 

Wagoner High School - all 

others are graduates of East 

Central High School) 

St. Vincent de Paul pantry thanks all 
donors for their generosity.  May the 

Lord continue to bless you! 


